Minutes

Binational Watershed Advisory Council

Binational Vision for the Tijuana River Watershed

Thursday May 6, 2004

Hotel Pueblo Amigo

Conference room “Premier”

10:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

Attendees:

	First name(s)
	Last Name(s)
	Organization 

	José Luis
	Castro
	COLEF

	Jane
	Clough-Riquelme
	SANDAG

	Katherine
	Comer
	IRSC-SDSU

	Anne
	Fege
	U.S. Forest Service

	Paul
	Ganster
	IRSC-SDSU

	Elizabeth
	Giffen
	County of San Diego

	Eduardo
	González Aguirre
	Presidencia Municipal de Tecate

	Magdalena
	Gramada
	County of San Diego

	Jonathan
	Hardy
	Senator Denise Ducheny’s Office

	Virgilio
	Muñoz
	Tijuana Trabaja

	Gabriel
	Sánchez
	COLEF

	Elsa
	Saxod
	City of San Diego, Office of Binational Affairs

	Laura
	Silvan
	Proy. Fronterizo de Educ. Ambiental

	Mike
	Wells
	TRNERR

	Richard
	Wright
	SDSU 

	Dianna
	Zamora-Marroquin
	Assemblymember Juan Vargas 79th District

	José Carmelo
	Zavala
	CANACINTRA/CIGA

	Walter
	Zúñiga
	Riod-Mex, Secretaría de Fomento Agropecuario

	Anne 
	McEnany
	Intl. Community Foundation

	Itame
	Ruiz
	CILA

	Armando
	A. Rubio 
	CILA

	Saúl 
	Martin del Campo
	DGE

	Estela
	Castillo
	Los Sauces, UOCAL de las Playas


I. Welcome and self-introductions

II. Watershed related activities by Eduardo Germán González Aguirre, Municipality of Tecate 

Members received a packet of information about Mr. González and the Municipality’s work in the watershed. A video developed by the Municipality was shown about environmental problems in the world and which promoted the adoption of the “Carta de  del la Tierra”  by the Municipality of Tecate. 

III. Updates on Mexico’s natural protected areas: Walter Zúñiga informed the group about a meeting of the directors of the national protected areas of Mexico in Mexico City on March 25-27. He gave some statistics on the number and kinds of protected areas (ANPs). The goal of the meeting was to form indicators to monitor compliance of the parks with the objectives of the ANPs. The objectives are in conjunction with development and growth. 

Other members pointed out recent developments in Baja California: proposals for  Bahía de los Angeles National Marine Park and Maroeste,    Mar de Cortez, and the completion of an easement adjacent to the Parque Constitution.

Updates on U.S. Watershed Activities: Liz Giffen informed the group of the watershed protection technical advisory committee (TAC) which is under the project Clean Water at the County. 30 people attended the meeting on April 29 with representatives from every watershed in the county. Richard Wright represented the TRW. The next TAC meeting will be in Sept.

IV. A New outline for final Vision document

Handout: “Outline for Binational Vision document” 

Deadline for comments was 5-13-04 

Comments from BWAC: 

· Form sub groups to tackle the action items

· In the top ten action items, discuss the status of the proposed actions, the next steps, and who will implement them

· Volunteers were called on to help Katherine Comer write a few paragraphs on the to ten action items

V. Katherine Comer asked members to fill out a worksheet “Data available for research in the TRW”. 

A list of data will be annexed to the Vision document. Members are asked to fill out the form listing a short description, the format of the data, the spatial extent, the years covered, and contact information, (handout attached). The data sources should include raw data, not just analysis (i.e., tables, maps, graphs, photos). Topic can include anything relating to the watershed: water, ecology, air, waste, socio-economic data. 

VI. Upcoming events were announced: Fiesta del Río May 13th, 14th  and 15th,   Project Clean Water Summit July 15th, COBRO Stakeholder binational conference July 13th
VII. Next meeting: August 19th 2004 Hotel Pueblo Amigo from 10:30 to 12:00.  Mario Salzmann, Fundación la Puerta, A.C. and Jane Clough-Riquelme, SANDAG’s Borders Committee will present biographies. A draft of the Vision Document will be presented. 
